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QUOTE OF THE MONTH 

 

 
 

timothy_atchley@comcast.net 
www.SonoraLions.org 

 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS 

 

April 1 ς Joanne Presson 

April 14 ς ¢ƛƳ ϧ YŀǘƘȅΩǎ !ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ  

April 23 ς Mike Eachus 

April 27 ς /ŀǊƻƭȅƴ !ȅŜǊǎ ό[ƛƻƴ YŜƴƴȅΩǎ ǿƛŦŜύ 

 

GENERAL DISCUSSION (All meetings are opened with a 

patriotic song, pledge, and a prayer. Our [ƛƻƴǎΩ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǎƻƴƎ is 
sung for visitors and guests, as well as the special rendition of our 
birthday song for any birthdays.) 

ω Present for our March 2nd meeting were 25 Lions 
members.  Visiting us was Don Myer, from the 
Probation Prison ministries and Keith Davis, still 
visiting from Oregon.  We had no birthdays to 
mention today. 

ω Twenty-seven members joined us for our 
meeting on March 9th.  Also with us today was 
Keith Davis, who is in the area visiting on vacation 
from Oregon.   

ω For the March 16th meeting, we had 34 Lions 
present.  Visiting us again was Keith Davis from 
Bend, Oregon, and Terrȅ {ƪŀŦŦΣ [ƛƻƴ WƻŜ {ƪŀŦŦΩǎ 
wife.  Our guest speaker for today was Elana 
Linehan from A-TCAA Mentoring program.  Lion 

Bob Presson led us in the Lions 
Welcome Song.  We also sang 
our rowdy rendition of the 
Birthday Song for Lion Bob 

Presson. We also had the privilege of inducting 
another new member into our club this day, Lion 
Sharlene Winn-Reed.  Her sponsor was Lion Glenn 
Gottschall.  Welcome to our Pride, Lion Sharlene! 

 

PDG Tom Penhallegon inducting our newest member, Sharlene 
Winn-Reed, with her sponsor Glenn Gottschall. 
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ω At the March 23rd meeting, there were 32 Lions 
present.  Also visiting us was Keith Davis from 
Bend, Oregon.  Jason Riveria a home inspector was 
ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǘƘƛǎ ŘŀȅΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ [ƛƻƴ tŀǳƭ .ŜǊƎΩǎ ǎƻƴǎ 
5Ŝŀƴ ŀƴŘ 5ŀƴƛŜƭΦ  ²Ŝ ŀƭƭ ǎŀƴƎ ƻǳǊ [ƛƻƴΩǎ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ 
song for them. 

 ω For the March 30th meeting, 1st VP Wendy Dart 
conducted the meeting in PresΦ ¢ƛƳΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜΦ  It 
was a very solemn beginning for our club meeting, 
ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊǊƛōƭŜ ƴŜǿǎ ŀōƻǳǘ tǊŜǎΦ ¢ƛƳΩǎ ǎƻƴ 
wƻŘƴŜȅΩǎ ǳƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜ ŘŜŀǘƘΦ  ! ǎƻǳƭ-felt prayer 
ǿŀǎ ǎŀƛŘ ŦƻǊ [ƛƻƴ ¢ƛƳ ŀƴŘ YŀǘƘȅΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŀ 
moment of silence was paid.  We had Keith Davis 
visiting us for possibly the last time before 
returning home to Oregon.  Our guest speaker 
today was Gina Fox, from Area 12 Agency on Aging.  
First VP Lion Wendy forgot to introduce our guests 
at the beginning, and asked her money-man PDG 
Tom to pŀȅ ƘŜǊ ŦƛƴŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǾŜǊǎƛƎƘǘΦ  ¢ƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎΩ 
welcome song was sung for our guests.  We 
ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴŜŘ [ƛƻƴ WƻŀƴƴŜ tǊŜǎǎƻƴΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ 
up on April 1st, and she paid her fine of 1 cent for 
every year of her life.  We then sang a half-way 
decent version of the Birthday song for her.  

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHIES  

We want to let you know that our hearts go out to 
Lion Tim and Kathy Atchley and their family for the 
recent loss of their dear son, Rodney.  He was 
discovered unresponsive in his apartment on 
Monday, March 28th, and later we found out he 
had died. This indeed was very shocking and our 
hearts ache for the Atchleys.  We have no further 
details as to a cause of death or a date for a service 
for him.  Please know that you are in our thoughts 
and prayers.   

 

 

TAIL TWISTER TALES  

Lions Chris Link, Lori Kaiser, Diann Kaiser, Sharlene 
Winn-Reed, and Sherry Pert-Burns were fined for 
being late.  Lions Diann Kaiser and Karyn Calhoun 
were fined for talking. Pres. Tim Atchley addressed 
ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ άǘŀƭƪƛƴƎέ ƛǎǎǳŜ while others had 
the floor and how it showed a lack of respect for 
others. Lion Bob Bader was fined again for having 
his picture in the paper.  Lion John Egger was fined 
for having his phone ring during a meeting.  Lions 
Mal Perry and Frank Meckler were fined for 
άƳƻƴŜȅ ƭŀǳƴŘŜǊƛƴƎέ during one of the meetings. 

 
Lion Mal Perry caught άlaunderingέ the raffle moneyΧ. 

 

 Everyone who did not show up for the Region 
Level Student Speaker Contest had to pay a fine.  
Those who did show up for it were fine-free for 
that meeting.  The Secret Lions for March were 
Cecil Steen, Jim Gormely, Glenn Gottschall, Paul 
Berg, and John Moyer.  They were able to get many 
Lions fined for not greeting them properly. 

RAFFLES 

The cash raffles were won this month by (Lions all): 
John Poorbaugh, Cecil Steen, Tom Penhallegon, 
Loren Kaiser, Kelly Ward, Jerry Jensen, Bob 

Presson, Ray Bailey, Ray Bailey, and Ray 
Bailey (are you noticing a pattern here?)  

The Fine-free Critter award went to: 
Diann Kaiser, Wendy Dart, John Moyer, Paul Berg, 
and Joanne Presson. 

The Black Ball Draw was won by: Don Myer (our 
guest speaker), Bob Bader (who drew out the Black 
ball and won $255),  
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Sec. Bob Bader drew the Black Ball and won the game!  

Sharlene Winn-Reed, Kelly Ward, and Kelly Ward 
again.  The pot is at $85.00 and will continue to 
grow.  

HAPPY BUCKS 

Lion Bill Dunlavy had a Happy Buck because he 
took his wife out for their anniversary dinner and 
she ended up winning over $1500 during the 
course of the evening ~~ Lion Frank Meckler has 

been able to sell 3 of his pigs already 
~~ Lion Ray Bailey related a story of a 
cousin living in Iowa and the pitfalls 
of snow and parking regulations ~~ 
tǊŜǎΦ ¢ƛƳ !ǘŎƘƭŜȅΩǎ IŀǇǇȅ .ǳŎƪ ǿŀǎ 

because the Seeds Of Dignity Ministries has 
received their grant to pay for the water filters.  
The $50K will enable them to purchase 500 water 
filters ~~  Lion Kenny Ayers had a Happy Buck 
because his wife announced she will be retiring in 
another year ~~ Lion Kenny also had a sad buck 
because his wife will be retiring in another year ~~ 
Lion Bob Presson had a Happy Buck because he and 
Lion Joanne were very happy to be back in the fold 
and that Pres. Tim had taken the time to call and 
ask about how they were doing ~~ Lion Bill Dunlavy 
had Happy Buck because Dr. Wright had donated 
50 magazines to Meals on Wheels ~~ Pres. Tim had 
a very Happy Buck because the Sports Book in Las 
Vegas says the Giants will win it again this year! ~~ 
PDG Tom Penhallegon had a Happy Buck because 
we went up to the Jackson Lions Club area for the 
Zone Student Speaker Contest and it was a very 
good contest ~~ PDG Tom also had a sad buck 
because we were at the Jackson Lions Club ~~ Lion 
John Moyer had a Happy Buck because he feels we 

are such a positive, caring and polite club (well two 
ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘǊŜŜ ŀƛƴΩǘ ōŀŘύ ƘŀƘŀƘŀΦ ϤϤ Lion Mal Perry 
had a Happy Buck  because he was able to attend a 
Giants game in AZ and they won, and he also 
completed the bike trail in Sedona ~~ PDG Tom 
Penhallegon had a very happy $5 because he and 
Lion Wendy Dart were able to finally set a date to 

ǘƛŜ ǘƘŜ ƪƴƻǘΥ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ нлмт 
in Las Vegas! ~~ Lion Chris Link had 
a very Happy Buck because he had 
just left Belgium prior to when the 

attacks occurred over there ~~ Lion Bill Dunlavy 
had a Happy Buck because Marylou was doing 
much better, recuperating from her bronchitis ~~ 
Lion Kenny was happy because Lion Lynda 
LaFlamme was back at the meeting ~~ Pres. Tim 
had a Happy Buck because Lion Mal Perry was able 
to get 11 students from Summerville to sign up to 
help with the Cioppino dinner ~~ Lion Joanne 
Presson had a Happy Buck because she was able to 
recognize an IRS scam when it tried to snare her in 
their trap ~~ Lion Mike Eachus had a Happy Buck 
because he was able to care for an accident victim 
~~ Lion Ray Bailey was very impressed with a story 
ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ [ƛƻƴǎ ƳŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ 
Lion counselor with retinitis pigmentosa ~~ Lion Bill 
Dunlavy wanted to thank everyone for their help at 

the Cioppino dinner and the Warriors 
won their game ~~ Lions Kelly and Dan 
Ward had a Happy Buck because they 
were able to get a new car ~~ PDG Tom 

had a sad buck because when he was watching the 
DƛŀƴǘǎΩ ƎŀƳŜΣ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜre ahead 10-1 in the 3rd 
inning, only to lose 10-14 at the end to Kansas City 
ϤϤ [ƛƻƴ [ƻǊŜƴ YŀƛǎŜǊΩǎ IŀǇǇȅ .ǳŎƪ ǿŀǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƘŜ 
was going to Phoenix to watch his nephew race in 
the Indy race.  

Lb¢9wb!¢Lhb![ tw9{L59b¢Ω{ a9{{{!D9 

  Our Roar Should Cross Borders 

Droves of swallows arrive in Japan each spring. We 
welcome these seasonal visitors. In Japanese 
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clothing a v-shaped tail represents the swallowτa 
symbol of good luck, fidelity in marriage and 
ŦŜǊǘƛƭƛǘȅΦ ²ƘŜǊŜ Řƻ ǘƘŜȅ Ŧƭȅ ŦǊƻƳΚ ²ŜƭƭΣ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ 
sure. It doŜǎƴΩǘ ƳŀǘǘŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƛǎ 
ƛƴǘŜǊŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘΤ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ 
newcomers and outsiders, who enrich our lives. 

This year I am encouraging Lions to undertake or 
support global projects, which increase the 
harmony among nations. Donate to LCIF. Aid 
refugees. Support our measles initiative. Back 
projects that help needy children. Consider getting 
ȅƻǳǊ Ŏƭǳō ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎΩ ¢ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ 
which matches clubs from two nations. 

The Lions of Japan and Lions of Philippines 
exemplify international cooperation. For years they 
have partnered particularly on improving 
ƛƳǇƻǾŜǊƛǎƘŜŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ LǘΩǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ 
service to our own communities. Yet remember 
that pockets of the world would go completely 
untouched and its people in dire need without the 
helping hand of people such as Lions. 

To be a Lion is to be part of an international 
association, to embrace the ideal of global 
harmony. It cannot happen unless individual Lions 
like you decide to take action. 

Sometimes even encouraging words can bridge a 
gap of distance and cultures and unite us. Take a 
look at Facebook and other social media. Not long 
ago, Agra Mahan Lions posted a photo of their 
cataract operations for the elderly and poor people 
on the Facebook page of Lions Clubs International. 
ά²ow! That is wonderful. The gift of sight is truly a 
ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ [ƛƻƴǎΣέ aŀŎƘŜƭƭŜ 5ŀǾƛǎ WŀƳŜǎ 
of the Gold Canyon Lions Club in Arizona posted.  If 
the world now is a global village, then Lions are 
chiefs and elders of harmony and understanding. 
Be a Lion whose roar is heard across borders and 
whose heart of service is large enough to 
encompass a world of need. 

Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

ω Club Calendar Fundraiser ς Due to lack of 
support and interest from the club, this project will 
be dropped at this time.   

ω Mother Lode Food Project ς The next pickup for 
the Mother Lode Food Project will 
be Wednesday, April 6th.  Please 
bring your nonperishables to the 
meeting that day and place it in 
the lounge area of the Pine Tree 
Restaurant.  Susan Mundy will be 
in towards the end of our meeting 
to pick these up.  A message was 
relayed to the club about how 
thankful the MLFP was for our 

contributions every time and that we are one of 
the stronger contributors every time.  Way to go, 
Sonora Lions!   

ω Region Student Speaker Contest ς The Mountain 
Region Contest was held on Thursday, March 24th 
at the Pine Tree Restaurant.  We had 2 very good 
speakers: Wyatt Goodson, sponsored by the 
Garrotte Lions Club and Lauren Lee, sponsored by 
the Up Country 88 Lions Club.  The winner was 
Lauren Lee, who won $250 and will proceed on to 
the District Level Student Speaker Contest, to be 
held on April 23rd in Sacramento at our District 4-
A1 convention.  Congratulations!    

 
RC Wendy Dart and PDG Tom Penhallegon presenting Mountain 
Region Student Speaker Contest winner, Lauren Lee, with her 
certificate and check. 

ω Speaker Procurement ς Lion Ron Cole has 
booked our speakers for April.  Lion Bob Bader has 
the month of May covered.  And Lion Wendy Dart 
has assumed the job for covering the month of 
June.  We are still seeking someone to oversee this 
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committee.  It really does not take a lot of time or 
effort.  You just need to pass a sign-up sheet 
around the club and have members sign up to 
assume coverage for a month during the next fiscal 
year to find speakers for our meetings.  Then this 
chairperson would provide those names (procurers 
and the speakers) to the president and Newsletter 
editor.  Please consider doing this small job for the 
good of the club.  

ω District 4-A1 Convention ς The District 
convention is coming up on April 21-24 in 
Sacramento.  There will be a food fair on Friday 

afternoon, the annual ice cream 
social, and hospitality rooms in the 
evening.  SatuǊŘŀȅΩǎ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ 
Banquet will be a little different this 
year in that it will have a Hawaiian 

theme.  Tuxes and gowns are out ς Aloha shirts are 
in!  I believe a luau is being planned for the dinner.  
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘΣ ŀǘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΩǎ ƭǳƴŎƘŜƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ 
Student Speaker Contest will be held.  The best of 
the best speakers will be delivering their speeches 
and the winner of this contest will then go on to 
the Area level and eventually to the State level 
competition.   

ω Meals on Wheels ς Lion Frank Meckler reported 
that they are always looking for more 
drivers/delivery persons for the Meals On Wheels 
program.  Also coming up is the annual Golf 
Tournament fundraiser for Meals on Wheels on 
Friday, April 8th.  We have 1 Lion member signed up 
to participate.  The cost is $95 per person and 
includes 18-holes of golf and dinner. Anyone 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ōŜƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎΩ ǘŜŀƳΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ 
Lion Frank know.  The Sonora Lions Club will be 
placing our T-signs as usual this year.   

ωClub Excellence Process ς Lion Jim Gormely has 
formed a committee to proceed with the second 
phase of this program.  They have met and will be 
reaching out to several community leaders and 
businesses to find out where their needs are not 
being met and how we can help.   

ω Sunshine Committee:  Lion Sherry Pert-Burns 
ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ [ƛƻƴ WŜǊǊƛ /ǊƛǘŎƘŦƛŜƭŘΩǎ ōŀŎƪ ǎǳǊƎŜǊȅ 
has been done and she is now in the long process 
of recuperating and rehabilitation.  A former 

member of the SML was reported to have passed 
away, Bob Leslie, ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ t5D 5ƻƴ [ǳǘȊŜƴōŜǊƎŜǊΩǎ 
wife has passed away.  We are also saddened to 
ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ [ƛƻƴ /ƘǊƛǎ IŀƭƭŜȅΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ Ƙŀǎ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ 
awŀȅ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ [ƛƻƴ /ƘǊƛǎ [ƛƴƪΩǎΦ 

ω Nominating Committee ς All positions have been 
filled for neȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎƭŀǘŜ ƻŦ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊǎ, save for the 
2nd Vice President position.  I am working with 2 
possibilities for this position but if anyone would 
like to step up to the plate and assume this 
position, it would take a lot of pressure off of the 
committee.  We are aiming to start the official 
readings of the slate of officers beginning on 
Wednesday, April 6th.    

ω Budget Committee ς The Budget Committee had 
its first meeting and a rough draft has been 
created.  We will have at least one more meeting 
the smooth out the wrinkles and finalize the 
budget for the next fiscal year.  The next meeting 
will be scheduled shortly. 

ω Cioppino Dinner ς Lion Frank Meckler reported 
that this Cioppino dinner was perhaps our most 
successful event yet.  The club sold a total of 237 
tickets (62 of which was sold by Lion Bill Dunlavy 
alone!).  The final totals will be reported at the next 
meeting. (See page 10 for pictures)  

ω SHARES Program ς Lion Joe Skaff will be 
investigating how to get the Sonora Lions Club 
signed up as a qualifying nonprofit since Save Mart 
is ending its SHARES Card program and is 
transitioning over to another form of rewards 
program.  More information will be available 
shortly.   

ω H.E.L.P. ς Lion Kelly Ward reported that they 
handed out 99 pieces of equipment this past 
month, $2300 in kind, and put in 25 hours of 
community time on this project.  The program is 
gaining recognition around the community and 
Lion Kelly is working hard to get our name known 
to other local counties who could benefit from our 
HELP program.  Great work!  

ω Flag Day Presentation ς Lions John & Ruth 
Moyer, Tom Penhallegon and Wendy Dart went to 
the Chinese Camp Elementary School on Monday, 
March 28th to do our Flag Day presentation.  There 
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were 31 students and 2 teachers present for this 
event.  Lion Wendy opened up with a little history 
and information on our flag and the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  This was followed by Lions John and 
Tom demonstrating the proper handling and 
folding of the flag, while Lion Ruth read the 
meaning behind each fold of the flag.  After this, 
Lions John and Ruth held a little trivia contest to 
see who was paying attention to the information 
given by Lion Wendy or not.  The kids were all very 
enthusiastic and for the most part, knowledgeable 
ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ bŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŦƭŀƎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ 
encouraging thing to see.  We would love to put on 
many more of these presentations in the near 
future.  If you know of a school that would be 
interested in having us come out, please do let us 
know.  

 
Chinese Camp School children answering the trivia questions 

 
Lions John and Ruth Moyer quizzing the students about flag trivia. 
PDG Tom standing by. 

 

 
Chinese Camp School students watching the flag folding 
demonstration 

 
Lion John Moyer and PDG Tom Penhallegon folding the flag while 
Lion Ruth Moyer reads the significance and meaning of each fold. 

 
Chinese Camp Elementary School children 

 

ω Officer Installation ς Next yearΩs officer 
installation has been scheduled for Wednesday, 
June 8th, noon at the Pine Tree Restaurant.  Past 
Council Chair Derek Ledda has agreed to do the 
honor of being the installing officer this year for us.  

ω Club Newsletter ς We still need someone to 
assume the role of Newsletter Editor.  Lion Wendy 
Dart will be President of the club next year and as 
such, it will be very difficult to run the meetings 
and take notes and pictures at every meeting.  We 
really need someone to take over this very worthy 
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project and keep it going.  Please contact Lion 
Wendy at 209-406-5015 or 

 for more information. wendy.dart@sonoralions.org

{9/w9¢!w¸Ω{ ahb¢I[¸ w9thw¢, MARCH 2016 

Submitted by Lion Secretary Bob Bader 

 

ω ¢ƻǘŀƭ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŦǊƻƳ [ast Report ς 53 

ω bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ς0 

ω 5ǊƻǇǇŜŘ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ς 0 

ω Transferred Members ς 0 

ω ¢ƻǘŀƭ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǘ /ƭƻǎŜ ς 53 

ω {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ IƻǳǊǎ ς 823 /  YTD ς 2,670 

ω bǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ tŜƻǇƭŜ {ŜǊǾŜŘ ς 338 / YTD ς 2,678 

ω bǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ [ƛƻƴǎ ς 116 / YTD ς 452 

ω bumber of Eyeglasses Collected ς 800/YTD ς    
2300 

ω ¢ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ wŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ς 0 / YTD ς 0 

ω CǳƴŘǎ wŀƛǎŜŘ - $5,633 / YTD - $24,831 

ω CǳƴŘǎ 5ƻƴŀǘŜŘ - $3,034 / YTD - $23,348 

ω ¢ƻǘŀƭ !ŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ς 14 / YTD ς 117 

 

OFFICIAL MINUTES OF BOARD 

OF DIRECTORS MEETING  

 

SONORA LIONS CLUB  of Sonor a, California held 

its regular Board Meeting at the Pine Tree Restaurant on 
__March 9, 2016____.  The meeting was called to order by 
_President Atchley___ at__10:00   _ am. 

The following Board Members were in attendance: 

Atchley (P), Dart (1VP), Skaff (2 VP), Bader (S), Meeks (T), 
Ayers (TT), Meckler  (LT), Brown (2D), Penhallegon (2D) 

Others present: Lion Gormely  

**************************************************
**************************************************  

Minutes of the Business Meeting 

Minutes of Feb 10, 2016:  Committee Reports, Item E. Lions 
/ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊǎΣ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǊŜŀŘ άмно ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎΦέ   !ǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ             
corrected (Penhallegon/Dart).    

Financial Report:      

A. Accepted as presented. Feb 29 Balances: Admin. 
$5,368.58, Proj. $13,661.58.  Copies attached. 

B. Columbia College Scholarship payment of 
$3,600 for 8 scholarships should be sent to 
College. 

Presentation of Bills: 

A.  Meals on Wheels Golf Tournament T signs 
$100.00 and $65.45 LCI bills approved for 
payment. 

Committee Reports:     

A. Membership -The BOD recommended Lion 
Sharlene Winn-Reed membership status be 
changed to MAL.  Sec Bader noted we need to 
bring in 1 more new member this month to 
attain a 10% growth for this Top Club Award 
year. 

B. Cioppino Dinner - 96 tickets sold to date.  Lion 
President Atchley will order cheese cakes. Lion 
Ayers asked who we could donate left over food 
to.  Suggested we contact the Center for 
Battered Women.  Banner over Washington St. 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǳǇ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΦ  [ƛƻƴ YŜƴƴȅ ǿƛƭƭ άǊŜǎǳǇǇƭȅέ 
locker next week.  Lion Atchley suggested each 
member donate a raffle gift.  Summerville HS 
Bears Club will provide 11 students to help.  Lion 
Dart will prepare a Certificate of Appreciation 
for the club. 

C. Club Excellence -The Committee will be sending 
Community Assessment surveys to selected 
organizations.  The Club survey is complete and 
given to President.  It was suggested we 
consider modifying to shorten the survey and 
hand out w/ self-addressed return envelope 
when we do it again.  President Atchley noted 
that we have been having too much background 
chatter at Club meetings during presentations.  
Lion Tamer will address this.  Lion Ayers will loan 
his speaker to Club to aid those hard of hearing. 

D. Glenn Bass Run - Lion Gormely has sent request 
to Columbia College requesting the date Aug 6, 
be put on calendar. 

E. Flag Day - President Atchley and Lion 
Penhallegon will re-contact Foothill Academy 
and Sierra Waldorf Charter Schools to see if they 
would like a presentation. 

Communications: None 

Report of Secretary: None  

Unfinished Business:  

A. County Welfare Call - Sec Bader still working on 
this. 

mailto:wendy.dart@sonoralions.org
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B. Nominating Committee - Lion Dart said all 
positions except 2

nd
 VP have candidates.  

Reading of slate will occur in April. 
C. Buddy Bench - Sec Bader read an update from 

NARFE.  They have 11 benches under 
construction.  

New Business:   

A. Spot Vision - Lion Phillips has a work conflict and 
may need to be replaced as Chairperson.   

B. Lions Reading Project - Lion Dart introduced a 
proposal for a new project aimed at improving 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ōȅ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ 
books.  The BOD felt there was merit in this 
proposal and asked Lion Dart to bring it to the 
membership and Budget Committee 
ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΦ 

C. Literacy Program at Library - Lion Gormely noted 
that this effort working with the Library never 
got off the ground.  He suggested we notify the 
Library we were dropping it. 

D. Twinning - President Atchley said he will be 
pursuing the opportunity for Twinning with 
another Philippine Lions Club in the near future.    

Calendar of Events:   

A. Mar 25 - Cioppino Dinner 
B. April 21-24 - District Meeting, Sacramento.    

Remarks by the President:  None     

Adjournment: There being no further business, the meeting 
adjourned at 11:15 am. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Bob Bader, Secretary 

 

DISTRICT, MULTIDISTRICT & INTERNATIONAL 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2015-2016 

April 3 ς Lions City of Hope Day  

April 21-24 ς District 4-A1 Convention, 
Sacramento, CA (Red Lion Woodlake) 

May 13-14 ς Yosemite Region District Meeting, 
Camp Pacifica  

June 24-28 ς International Convention, Japan 

SONORA LIONS CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2015-2016 
April 6 ς First reading of officer ballot for 2016-17 
April 13 ς 2nd reading of officer ballot for 2016-17 
April 20 ς BOD meeting and club business meeting, 
second reading of the officer ballot (Note: Change 
in regularly scheduled day) 
April 20 ς Third reading of officer ballot; election of 
officers 
April 21-24 ς District 4-A1 Convention, Sacramento 

May 7-8 ς Relay for Life 
May 11 ς BOD meeting and club business meeting 
June 8 ς Installation of officers. 
June 11 ς All-Star Football Game 
June 15 ς BOD meeting and club business meeting 
(Note: Change in regularly scheduled day) 
June 25 ς Omelet Breakfast Fundraiser  

 

WEEKLY PROGRAMS  

ω Our guest speaker for March 2nd was Don Myer, 
Interim Chief of Probation officers.  He started his 
career in probation in 1966 and has been chief in 
many counties around the state.  Don has a 
.ŀŎƘŜƭƻǊΩǎ ŘŜƎǊŜŜ ƛƴ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴΦ  IŜ 
was here to speak on the new jail facility/juvenile 
hall building in Tuolumne County. The new facility

  
Don Myer, Interim Chief Probation Officer 

will have 10 beds and 12-1/2 staff members and is 
being built on Greenley Rd. right behind the Big 
Lots store.  This facility is largely being funded by 
the county and is the last juvenile hall being funded 
with state funds at a cost of around $20 million. 
They have discovered just how very difficult it is to 
create a yard out of solid rock!  This project started 
in June 2015 and is expected to be completed at 
the end of April this year. They are currently hiring.  
All employees must undergo thorough testing, 
background checks, and interviews.  The training 
takes a minimum of 5 weeks, and for management 
positions, 10 weeks at least.  They are estimating to 
be able to occupy the building later in the year.  
They plan to only take in high risk kids.  The 
average age of their clientele is 16-17, but the 
youngest has been 11 years old.  They do boast a 
very strong chaplaincy program there, and do have 
an education center.  The rooms do look like cells, 
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and are wet rooms, meaning it has a toilet and a 
sink in it.  They do not recommend dormitory style 
housing for these kids.  They will have staff on site 
for medical assistance.  In the case of emergencies, 
they will be transported to the ER.  This project is 
currently on time and within budget.  The city owns 
the land; the county owns the building.  Mr. Myer 
reports the average length of stay is 22 days, but 
this seems to be growing.  They do offer art classes, 
hair styling, mani-pedis, a mentoring program, 
foster programs, and tutors.  To apply for a job, 
apply to the Juvenile Justice Commission.  

ω March 9th was our regularly scheduled business 
meeting, so no guest speaker was booked.  

ω On March 16th, our guest speaker was Elana 
Linehan from Mentoring Works at A-TCAA.  She is 
the coordinator for this program.  Their mentors 
are for young people who need guidance, ages 7-
17. Currently they have 10 kids matched with a 
mentor.  They have found that children who are

  
Elana Linehan from A-TCAA Mentoring Works 

 

mentored like this are 55% less likely to use drugs 
and 59% of them do better in school.  Mentors are 
not parents; they are just part of a team. At risk 
kids are frequently from single parent homes, are 
bullied at school, and may possibly have parents 
who are recovering from drug abuse.  One kid who 
had a mentor actually learned that you can drive a 
car without swearing.  However, the kids have to 
choose to be in the program.  The genders are 
matched with like genders.  Elana encouraged us to 
think of life as a cake.  There may be bad 
ingredients, but you can add more good 
ingredients to your recipe (life) to outweigh the 
bad stuff.  Mentoring provides more opportunities 

for these children and good examples.  Children 
can be referred by their parents, schools, or a 
counselor.  The program is basically like the Big 
Brother/Big Sister program.  They do work with the 
kids at Cassina High.  The Sonora Area Foundation 
has provided a $10K grant for them to help provide 
their services.  They are having a fundraiser at the 
Elks Lodge on Sunday, April 3rd, the 8th Annual 
Taste for Mentoring Dessert Contest and Antique 
Auto Show.  It is from 2-4 pm and the cost is $20 
per person.   

ω At our March 23rd meeting, our guest speaker did 
not show up, which was probably good, because 
we needed the time to discuss our Cioppino dinner 
coming up in 2 days.  

ω On March 30th, our guest speaker was Gina Fox 
from Area 12 Agency on Aging.   She was there to 
speak on the services they offer through this 
agency, which are very valuable to the senior 
citizens in our community.  They have available 

 
Gina Fox from A-TCAA Mentoring Works program 

 

free information and assistance to clients in need, 
such as those with transportation problems, legal 
assistance, food resources, and in-home care 
options.  They provide information and services 
through their MSSP (Multi-Purpose Senior Services 
Program), Family Caregiver Support Program, 
HICAP health insurance counseling and advocacy 
program, Homemaker, chore and personal care 
program, and even do some qualifying minor home 
repairs. They currently do offer Tai Chi and Yoga 
classes for those who are age 60+. 
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LIONS TRIVIA CORNER 

Please click on this link for an interesting tidbit of 
information on Lions.  Just position your cursor on 
the link, press CTRL and click your mouse at the 
same time and it will take you automatically to the 
online video by National Geographic. 

https://www.facebook.com/natgeo/videos/101534
97464133951/ 

 

 

 

HARVEY άDUSTYέ RHODES CIOPPINO DINNER 
2016 

 
The calm before the storm! 

 

 
Ready and waiting for the first guests to show up. 

 

 

 

 
One of the octopus balloon decorations 

 

 
The Cioppino is served!  

 

 
The Raffle gifts 

 
άLionέ Kenny picking up supplies for the Cioppino Dinner  

https://www.facebook.com/natgeo/videos/10153497464133951/
https://www.facebook.com/natgeo/videos/10153497464133951/

